
 

 
 

 

 

NOVEMBER 2016 

BRANCH LINE 
Royal Canadian Legion Branch 340 

P.O. Box 359, 630 Green Street 
Port Elgin, Ontario N0H 2C0 

519-389-9917 
Branch340@eastlink.ca          www.Branch340.ca 

 
 

 

 

 
Inside this issue you will find…. what is happening this month… Committee Reports…. general 
information and a wee bit of humor too.  We welcome your articles and will be more than glad to insert 
them in future issues.  Thanks to those who have submitted in the past.  Anyone wishing to contribute to 
the Branch Line, please submit your articles to Branch340newsletter@gmail.com 
 
As Remembrance Day approaches there is information for the Church service on Sunday November 6 
and the itinerary for November 11.  All are welcome to join in our day of remembrance. 
 
 
All the events happening at the Branch are open to the public so please bring your friends and join in the 
camaraderie. 

 
If you no longer wish to receive the Branch Line newsletter, please leave a message at 
Branch340newsletter@gmail.com  
 
 

 
 

 

 
In Flanders Fields Poem 

By: Lieutenant Colonel John McCrae 

In Flanders Fields the poppies blow, between the crosses row on row, 
That mark our place; and in the sky the larks, still bravely singing, fly 

Scarce heard amid the guns below. 

We are the Dead. Short days ago We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow, 
Loved, and were loved, and now we lie In Flanders fields. 

Take up our quarrel with the foe: To you from failing hands we throw 
The torch, be yours to hold it high. If ye break faith with us who die 

We shall not sleep, though poppies grow In Flanders fields. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
The Editor 
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

  
 
Hello Comrades,  

 October was a very eventful month for Branch 340. Pumpkinfest started our month off. With the 
move downtown, there were some growing pains. Restriction of access to our Branch for our Comrades is 
unacceptable. The Town and Pumpkinfest organizers have been notified of our concerns restricting 
access to our Branch due to being inside the Pumpkinfest Village. I look forward to discussing a win-win 
solution with them so this does not happen again.  

The beautiful sunshine is still with us. Here are some of the highlights of our month. 

1. The meat draws were well attended this month which is nice to see people coming out and 

enjoying the afternoon. The Pumpkinfest meat draw did very well with approximately 85 draws. 

Thanks to Tom and his supporters for supporting this venture. 

2. The District C Fall Convention was held in Exeter this year and well represented by Branch 340 

as we had 6 voting members attending. The District is in pretty good financial shape this year. No 

dues increase is required this year. Yay! 

3. The Poppy Committee has been working hard preparing for November 11
th
. The Poppy 

Campaign starts October 28
th
. The sign-up sheets for poppy campaign support are in the Club 

Room. Please take some time to campaign and help support our cause as all proceeds from the 

poppy campaign stay with the Poppy Fund at Branch 340 for support of our veterans. They have 

given so much. Let’s support their future. 

A couple of areas of sadness this month are: 

1. A celebration of life was held for Comrade Carl McDermid. He was well liked and a popular figure 

around town. Glad to see so many friends coming out to celebrate Carl’s life with his family. 

2. Moving of Pumpkinfest downtown caused a decrease in attendance at our Legion breakfasts. As 

identified above we have taken steps to correct this for next year. Many thanks to all the 

volunteers that came out to support this. Without your help we would not be able to put this on for 

the Town. 

We are looking forward to another November 11
th
. Norma is in full swing preparing for the event and 

Elizabeth is well prepared for the Poppy Campaign. I look forward to the service this year as it is 
important to remember who we are and why we have the privileges we have. Many people have 
sacrificed everything they had so we can live like we do. “We will remember them” 

On a special note, we are supporting the Saugeen Shores Winterhawks on November 11
th

 with a 
Colour Guard for their hockey game. The team will be wearing a special camouflaged jersey that 
night in Support of our Veterans and active service men. These jerseys will be auctioned off after 
the game with all proceeds being donated to the Legion Branch 340. Come out and support this 
event and help make it a great success. 

 
President Dan Kelly 
Dankelly@bmts.com 

 

 

 

"2-Minute Wave of Silence" Revives a Time-honoured Tradition 
 
The Royal Canadian Legion is asking all Canadians to pause in 
silence for two minutes at 11:00 a.m. The “2-Minute Wave of 
Silence” will sweep across Canada starting in Newfoundland like a 
wave as the clock strikes 11:00 a.m. in each time zone. The Legion 
is asking people to stop whatever they are doing, wherever they are, 
and quietly reflect on war, and peace, and those who gave up 
everything for us.  
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BURSARY ASSISTANCE PROGRAM 

  
 

 
 
Students can receive $500.00 a year while in college or university.  If you need any help with the 
paperwork please feel free to contact me. 
 
Robert Harrison 
Bursary Chairman 
519-389-4806 
bnrshow@eastlink.ca 
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MEMBERSHIP 

  
 

Members are reminded to ensure their current information is up to date such as addresses and phone 
numbers. If you have recently had a change of address or other changes please leave the particulars with 
the Bar Steward and the Membership Register can be updated; or contact the undersigned. 
 
The Early Bird Campaign is in effect until November 30th. Due to the increase by Ontario Command the 
Membership Fees will be $50.00 until November 30

th
 and $55.00 as of December 1

st
.   

 
It is no longer necessary to have any type of military background to become a member of the Royal 
Canadian Legion. We are always looking for new members and would like to see more people join our 
Branch.  Please see the Bar Steward for applications. 
 
As members please attend the General Meetings which are held on the 1

st
 Tuesday of each month at 

7:30 p.m. (July and August are exempt).  This is your Branch and the meetings are for your benefit so you 
will know what is happening in your Branch.   
 
Sharen Maas 
Membership Chair 
519-389-2412 
jsmaas@brucetelecom.com 
 

 

 

 

 

Last Post 
November 11, 2015 – November 11, 2016 

 

 
 

Voting Affiliate Associate Ordinary 
   

Leonard Olender Keith Page Rodney Seiffert 

 Tom Vokes  

 Peggy Davies  

 Ted Boynton  

 Leanne Matthews  

 Bill Matthews  

 Helen Holk  

 Carl McDermid  

   

 Veterans  
   

 George Reeves – WW II  

 Jack Gross – WW II  

 Andy Haggins – WW II  

 Eric Eastwood – WW II  

 Charles Ellis – WW II  

   
THEY SHALL GROW NOT OLD AS WE THAT ARE LEFT GROW OLD,  

AGE SHALL NOT WEARY THEM NOR THE YEARS CONDEMN, 
AT THE GOING DOWN OF THE SUN AND IN THE MORNING,  

WE WILL REMEMBER THEM, 
WE WILL REMEMBER THEM. 
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POPPY COMMITTEE 

  
 
Dearest Comrades, Legion Family and Friends,  
 
117,000 Canadians, or there about gave their life and freedoms for us. 
 
War, is inevitably a mass destruction to any Country's population and infrastructure.  War, is something 
we as Canadians are not only removed from but sheltered from.  We seem to sleep well at night here in 
Bruce County.  We don't feel it a necessity to make provisions for an attack of gun fire, gas or regular 
bombing.  Water and food is still quite plentiful to us on the tranquil shores of Lake Huron, however, have 
you considered the many that would literally kill for a drink of water? 
 
We are Royal Canadian Legion members.  REMEMBRANCE is our motto.  VETERANS are whom we 
honour and serve.   
 
As Canadian Citizens, this Poppy Chairman respectfully requests you to do diligence by supporting our 
National Poppy Campaign by giving what 'means most to you', your TIME, your SMILE, your attention to 
educating the public of our service to our Veterans. Our Poppy Campaign commences on October 28 
until REMEMBRANCE DAY on NOVEMBER 11.   The volunteer canvassing board is in the lounge.  For 
the 'buddy' system I'm pleased to assist with if you would like a partner.  Either Blair or I, are only a phone 
message away with your questions. 
 
On Remembrance Day after lunch in the lounge, I'll be addressing the years of service pins.  Please join 
us this year for a beautiful lunch from our Ladies Auxiliary and camaraderie amongst us.   
 
I've said this before and I'll say it proudly again.......embrace your CANADA passport and when you meet 
a Veteran, embrace them also with a heartfelt thank you.  Every time you go through a border check be 
respectful and wear your Country's Maple Leaf proudly.   We are Canadian citizens and each and every 
one of us owes a humble debt of gratitude to our Veterans whether they are 85 or 22 years old. 
 
In the eyes of CANADA and the Royal Canadian Legion, there is only '1' Veteran. 
 
Lest We Forget 
 
Your Poppy Chairman, 
Comrade Elizabeth Eby 
 
Home #832-3133 
Work #389-1772 
Barbershop #832-2269 
Bizebys@gmail.com 
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TRAINING AND ORGANIZATION DEVELOPMENT 

  
 

 
 
 
Comrades,  
 
This month’s topic is Charitable Foundations. Legions across our country donate their charity money to 
organizations around their communities. Here in Port Elgin we donate approximately $17,000 a year to 
various organizations. The biggest donations go to both the hospitals in Southampton and Owen Sound. 
Without your support of events such as our Meat Draws, Bingo, Chili Cook-off and Branch Golf 
Tournament we could not make this happen. Thanks for supporting your Legion. 
 
 
President Dan Kelly 
Dankelly@bmts.com 
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THE PADRE’S CORNER 

 
 

 

 
About two years ago, I visited one of our WWII veterans, Clint Morden. At the time all the veterans in 
Canada were being presented with their Victory Pin. Clint’s pin came to our Branch, and Norma sent me 
down to Tiverton, where Clint lived with his daughter to deliver it. 
 
He was deeply grateful to be remembered. That day was a delightful time with his wife Janet, his 
daughter Kristine and the grandchildren. During the visit he told me this incredible story about his part in 
the Normandy Landings in June 1944. 
 
Clint’s regiment, the Essex Scottish, landed two days after D-Day, as part of the reserve force sent 
forward to relieve the units that landed in the first and second wave. With a wry smile, he said his war 
lasted about a day and a half. 
 
Having moved to the line late in the day, the next morning Clint stood up in his slit trench to see where he 
was only to be hit by a sniper’s bullet. The shot caught him crossways on the chest, tearing away his 
muscles and damaging his right arm. His regiment retreated in front of a German counter attack and Clint 
stayed in the trench, unable to move. 
 
The German soldiers overran the line and found this wounded young soldier. They took him to a field 
hospital where he was patched up and then sent by ambulance to a Paris hospital. The Germans said to 
him, “Your war is over, Tommy”, not distinguishing between British and Canadian soldiers. 
 
Clint was treated well by the Germans and very well in the French hospital. After three weeks he was 
discharged and sent to a POW camp, still in France. Before he left, the hospital, thinking he was an 
American, gave him a Purple Heart. A few months later, Clint’s POW camp was liberated by the 
Americans, who promptly took away his Purple Heart medal. Repatriation to England followed, where he 
continued to recuperate and was sent home early because of his wounds. 
 
Following the war, Clint married Janet and together they raised five daughters and one son. After 
retirement they moved to Port Elgin to be close to family.  
 
He bears no resentment or ill will toward his former enemies. “I was just doing what had to be done”, said 
Clint, “and they were doing what they had to do as well.” 
 
This Remembrance Day Clint hopes to be here as one of our honoured members. He is 94 now and is 
living at the Trillium Retirement Home in Kincardine.  His wife recently died. Of coming to Remembrance 
Day, on November 11, Clint said, “It’s the least I can do for the boys who were not as lucky as I was.” 
 
A great price has been paid for the freedom and prosperity we enjoy. It is our sacred duty to remember - 
Lest We Forget 
 
Rev. Chuck Beaton, Chaplain Branch 340 

 

 
 
 

 

If you are a Snow Bird….. Why not an Early Bird? 
 

Before you fly south for a winter's relaxation, become an 
Early Bird by paying next year's dues before November 30

th
. 

Then you can preen in the sun, knowing you've ensured 
there'll be no loss of Legion service or membership 
privileges.  
 
Remember, if you wait it may be your feathers that are 
ruffled later. 
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BRANCH BARBECUE & PUMKINFEST MEAT ROLL 

Friday September 30
th

 & Saturday October 1st 
 

 

 
 

  
 
Newcomers to our BBQ pictured are Sally and 
Bob Clarence.  They and their many friends came 
and had a wonderful time and were all glad they 
were able to enjoy such a great meal.  
  

 
Our Meat Draw Team was ready for the many 
players who enjoyed our Pumpkinfest Meat Draw on 
the first day of Pumpkinfest.  Lots of winners and lots 
of fun! 

 
 
 
Yes, we've had another very successful BBQ season and we have certainly had our share of laughter and 
good fun!!   
 
Tremendous thanks, pat on the back and 'attagirl and attaboys' to Rhonda, Bobby and Blair, we seem to 
make a great team!  Thank you Don for making sure our equipment is out on Fridays, Tommy for setting 
up the tables and bits n' bobs and a huge thanks to all of you for your donations and support.  We are 
very pleased to see our members bringing their families, friends and neighbours to our BBQ's.  Take out 
is always available; I ask you let me know ahead of time so your order is ready for 6pm. 
 
Our vision a few years ago was to be consistent with BBQ and I've heard through the grapevine that Port 
Elgin really does it up well!! Typically we start the season in the spring with a pasta night and we run right 
through until Pumpkinfest.  We like to try new things and our BBQ chicken & corn on the cob dinner in 
July was just delicious.  The love poured into Eva Stoddart’s recipe for pulled turkey was an 
overwhelming success and my personal thanks to my 'favourite men' for assisting with all that turkey 
shredding. 
 
Although we 4 breathe a sigh of relief at the end of the season, we appear to miss your smiling faces on a 
Friday night.  Apparently I can't sit idle for long and was thinking after poppy season perhaps a dinner 
using Lord Elgin's Fish with all the sides might be fun.  With that in mind, I will need to pre-sell dinner 
tickets so I know what to order.  I'll have our lovely PRO lady Rhonda, do up our advertising.....after we 
survive poppy season! 
 
The BBQ team in all its consistency needs your help for the 2017 season.  We would be delighted to 
show another couple or friends what needs to be done so that we could possibly have a shift rotation.   
 
I always welcome your comments, thoughts and questions and again, well done #340! 
 
In Comradeship 
 
Elizabeth Eby 
Bizebys@gmail.com 
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How could my father tell me? 
Written by Kelvin L. Wilson 2008 

(In memory of his father) 

 
 

How could my father tell me? 
Of the things he did in the war. 

Would he want me to remember? 
What he can’t forget anymore! 

Scenes engraved in his heart forever, 
Scenes he would so like to forget, 

Still we march every year in remembrance. 
To remember and honour and yet? 

 
Shall I speak of the bloodshed and gore, 

How bodies won’t work anymore? 
Shall I speak of the limbs blown apart? 

Notwithstanding the dreams in his heart. 
Must I tell of crushed bodies and fear? 

As explosions resound in his ear. 
How his mate took the bullet and fell, 

And the glory seemed much more like hell. 
 

How he had to go on, leave him there. 
No time to stop and repair. 

Though his heart was broken and sore, 
No time to reflect anymore. 

Pressing on through the slime and the mud, 
His heart madly pumping his blood, 
How he had to go on, take that hill, 

Though his heart’s with his mate back there still. 
 

We tell it with words like “victorious” 
Using rhymes that sound great like, “glorious” 

And forget other parts of the story. 
Like painful and fearful and gory. 

But we leave out that part of the story. 
 

How could my father tell me? 
Of the things he did in the war. 

Would he want me to remember? 
What he can’t forget anymore! 

Scenes engraved in his heart forever, 
Scenes he would so like to forget, 

Still we march every year in remembrance. 
To remember and honour and yet? 

 
 

Submitted by Ernie Grondin 
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PORT ELGIN CENOTAPH PARK 

  
 
The new monument was installed in Mid-October of this year 
and is dedicated to those who have served and are serving 
since WW1, WW2 and Korea; to name all the conflicts that our 
Canadian Forces have been involved with since the Great 
Wars would be to many to mention so we have come up with 
the wording you see on the new Monument.  We plan on 
having a formal dedication for the newest Monument in 
Cenotaph Park in the spring.  As the Cenotaph Park is funded 
by donations, so when additional funds are available we plan 
on putting a sidewalk to the new Monument and an 
oval concrete base around the stone.  We, the Committee of 
this beautiful park thank the Town of Saugeen Shores Parks 
for the maintenance of the park.  Your Committee supplies the 
flowers, the mulch and all the other materials to maintain the 
parks beauty out of donations.  It is a community park and 
donations are always greatly accepted.  
 
 

Regards,  
 
Mike Atkinson Chairman 
Perpetual Care Committee 
Cenotaph Park     
 

 

 

 

 
AIR CADETS 

340 (Griffin) Squadron, Port Elgin 
  

 
My name is FSgt. Mitch McCallum. I'm 17 years old, and have been in Air 
Cadets for 5 years. Since I was 9 years old it's been my dream to fly 
aircraft of any kind and it wasn't until I started the cadet program that I 
began developing a plan to achieve that dream. In the cadet program I 
took a natural interest to aviation related subjects such as meteorology, 
theory of flight, and navigation to name a few. In addition to supplying me 
with all kinds of leadership and team-oriented skills, the Air Cadets has 
provided me numerous opportunities for advancing my knowledge and 
competence of aviation.  
 
This past summer I attended the Glider Pilot Scholarship Program in 
Debert, Nova Scotia for 6 weeks. During this time I developed numerous 
lifelong friendships as well as my first Transport Canada Pilot's License. It 

is my greatest accomplishment to date and is hopefully the first steps of a lifetime of aviation enjoyment. 
I’m continuing my ground school training in hopes of getting my Power License in the summer of 2017.  

 
 

 
Uniquely Funny 

 

How do you catch a unique deer? Unique up on it!   
How do you catch a tame deer? Tame way – unique up on it! 
 

 
Two Canadian hunters were driving through the country to go bear hunting. They came upon a fork in the 
road where a sign read “BEAR LEFT” so they went home. 
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BOB ATKINSON MEMORIAL 

ELEMENTARY CROSS COUNTRY MEET 
Wednesday October 12, 2016 

 
 

 

 

 

 
It was a clear fine day to host the annual  
Elementary Cross Country Meet at 
Saugeen Bluffs. 
 
On hand to represent the Legion were: 
L-R: Cdes George Teeple, John Funston, 
Rick Dobson, Mike Atkinson, Marg Smith 
and Brian Smith. 
 
More than 740 elementary student 
athletes competed at the Meet 

  

 

 
 
The Meet is named after Bob Atkinson 
who founded the run decades ago. 
 
L-R: Cde Rob Atkinson (grandson), Cde 
Mike Atkinson (son) and Dylan Atkinson 
(great grandson) who also won 1

st
 Place 

in the Tyke Division representing 
Northport School in Port Elgin. 
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Every hour on the hour 

Two new deer hunters decided to separate to increases their chances. “What if we get lost?” says one of 
them. “Fire three shots up in the air, every hour on the hour” says the other. “I saw it on TV.” Sure 
enough, one of the hunters gets lost, so he fires three shots up into the air every hour on the hour.  

The next day the other hunter finds his friend with the help of the Forest Ranger. “Did you do what I 
said?” asked the hunter. “Yes, I fired three shots up into the air every hour on the hour, until I ran out of 
arrows.” 
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S M T W T F S 

  
 
 
 

1 
LADIES  CARD 

GROUP 
1:30 PM 

GENERAL 
MEETING  
7:30 PM 

 

2 
BINGO 
7:30 PM 

 

3 
EUCHRE 
7:30 PM 

 

4 
DANCE CLUB  

8:00 PM 
 

5 
EUCHRE  
1:30 PM 

 

6 
CHURCH 
SERVICE  
11:00 AM 

 
 

Tolmie 
Presbyterian 

Church 

7 
DART LEAGUE 

8:00 PM 

8 
LADIES  CARD 

GROUP 
1:30 PM  

LA GENERAL 
MEETING  
7:30 PM 

 

9 
BINGO 
7:30 PM 

 

10 
EUCHRE 
7:30 PM 

 

11 
REMEMBRANCE 

DAY 

 
 

DANCE CLUB  
8:00 PM 

 

 
 

12 
EUCHRE 
1:30 PM 

13 
 
 

14 
DART LEAGUE 

8:00 PM 
 

15 
LADIES  CARD 

GROUP 
1:30 PM  

16 
BINGO 
7:30 PM 

 

17 
EUCHRE 
7:30 PM 

 

18 
DANCE CLUB  

8:00 PM 
 

19 
EUCHRE 
1:30 PM 

MEAT 
RAFFLE 
4:00 PM  

 

20 
 

21 
DART LEAGUE 

8:00 PM 
 

22 
LADIES  CARD 

GROUP 
1:30 PM  

23 
BINGO 
7:30 PM 

24 
EUCHRE 
7:30 PM 

 

25 
DANCE CLUB  

8:00 PM 
 

26 
EUCHRE 
1:30 PM 

 
 

27 28 
DART LEAGUE 

8:00 PM 
 

29 
LADIES  CARD 

GROUP 
1:30 PM 

EXEC. MTG 
7:30 PM 

30 
BINGO 
7:30 PM 

   

 
x Please join us for our various events y  

 

x Event Times and Dates Subject to Change y 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


